
The Following information regarding this incident has been reported:  

Reporting Date:  1/9/2025 6:09:45 PM 
Incident Date:  1/7/2025 @ 6:15 p.m. 
Reported By:  Paul C. Pimentel, Principal Manager 
Utility Name: Southern California Edison Company 
Phone Number: (626)302-5830 
Email Address: paul.pimentel@sce.com 

Incident Location: Near Eaton Canyon Altadena, Los Angeles County 

Reasons For Reporting:  
- Fatalities? No (Utility: , Others: ) 
- Names of Fatalities:  
- Injuries? (Utility: , Others: ) 
- Names of Injured:  
- Damage? Yes (Utility: , Others: ) 
- Interruption? (Total Customers: , Total Hours: ) 
- Operator Judgement? No  
- Media Coverage? Yes  

Cause of Incident: Unknown (Other Cause: ) 

Agencies on Scene:  

Facilities Affected:  
- Utilities Facilities:  
- Voltage (KV):  
- Customer's Facilities:  

DigIn Information:  
- Excavator Name:  
- Contact:  
- Phone: (___)___-____ 

Incident Recovery:  
- On Scene Date & Time: @ 00:00 a.m. 
- Service Restored: @ 00:00 a.m. 

Summary: SCE submits this report out of an abundance of caution because the incident 
may meet the technical reporting criteria. The Eaton Fire has received significant media 
attention and has caused property damage exceeding $200,000. SCE received evidence 
preservation notices from counsel representing insurance companies in connection with 
the fire, and there are online publications that seemingly suggest SCE equipment may be 
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associated with its cause. Therefore, the incident is arguably ?allegedly attributable to 
utility facilities,? which technically triggers this report. To date, no fire agency has 
suggested that SCE?s electric facilities were involved in the ignition or requested the 
removal and retention of any SCE equipment. Additionally, preliminary analysis by SCE of 
electrical circuit information for the energized transmission lines going through the area for 
12 hours prior to the reported start time of the fire shows no interruptions or electrical or 
operational anomalies until more than one hour after the reported start time of the fire. 
Aside from the preservation notices suggesting SCE?s potential involvement and 
significant media attention surrounding the fire, we do not believe this incident meets the 
reporting requirements. 

 


